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tools used by the Agency to estimate
emissions from nonroad equipment.
Data to be collected include usage rates
(activity) and ‘‘in-use’’ or ‘‘real-world’’
emission rates.
The collection is a survey, to be
conducted by the Office of
Transportation and Air Quality (OTAQ)
in the Office of Air and Radiation
(OAR). Development of rapid in-use
instrumentation promises to
substantially reduce the cost of
emissions measurement for nonroad
equipment. This study combines rapid
in-use measurement capability with
statistical survey design to improve the
representation of nonroad engine
populations. The goal is to conduct a
survey designed to develop methods
and protocols needed to collect data on
activity and in-use emissions of diesel
nonroad equipment. Response to the
survey is voluntary.
The target population includes
nonroad equipment used by commercial
establishments in the construction
sector. The study area for this collection
will be EPA Region 7. To estimate the
prevalence of equipment ownership in
the target sectors, establishments will be
requested to respond to brief interviews
regarding their equipment ownership
and use. For a subset of establishments,
emissions and usage will be measured
using portable on-board electronic
instrumentation. Emissions
instrumentation will measure carbon
dioxide (CO2) and several air pollutants
on an instantaneous basis during normal
operation over a period of one to three
days. Air pollutants to be measured
include carbon monoxide (CO), total
hydrocarbons (THC), oxides of nitrogen
(NOX) and particulate matter (PM). The
usage instrument will measure engine
on/off over a period of approximately
one month. Data will be collected
during normal operation at the
respondents’ facilities or work sites.
Burden Statement: The annual public
reporting and recordkeeping burden for
this collection of information is
estimated to average 0.15 hours per
response. Burden means the total time,
effort, or financial resources expended
by persons to generate, maintain, retain,
or disclose or provide information to or
for a Federal agency. This includes the
time needed to review instructions;
develop, acquire, install, and utilize
technology and systems for the purposes
of collecting, validating, and verifying
information, processing and
maintaining information, and disclosing
and providing information; adjust the
existing ways to comply with any
previously applicable instructions and
requirements which have subsequently
changed; train personnel to be able to
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respond to a collection of information;
search data sources; complete and
review the collection of information;
and transmit or otherwise disclose the
information.
The ICR submitted for renewal will
provide a detailed explanation of the
Agency’s estimate, which is briefly
summarized here:
Estimated Total Number of Potential
Respondents: 4,020.
Frequency of Response: On occasion.
Estimated Total Average Number of
Responses for Each Respondent: One.
Estimated Total Annual Burden
Hours: 580.
Estimated Total Annual Costs:
$52,000. This includes an estimated
burden cost of $52,000 and an estimated
cost of $0.0 for capital investment or
maintenance and operational costs.
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request accommodation of a disability,
please contact Gloria Car, preferably at
least 10 days prior to the meeting, to
give EPA as much time as possible to
process your request.
DATES: The meeting will be held on
Thursday, August 23, 2007, from 9 a.m.
to 5 p.m.
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at
the Mississippi Department of Marine
Resources, 1141 Bayview Avenue,
Biloxi, Mississippi 39530, (228) 688–
3726.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Gloria D. Car, Designated Federal
Officer, Gulf of Mexico Program Office,
Mail Code EPA/GMPO, Stennis Space
Center, MS 39529–6000 at (228) 688–
2421.

EPA will consider the comments
received and amend the ICR as
appropriate. The final ICR package will
then be submitted to OMB for review
and approval pursuant to 5 CFR
1320.12. At that time, EPA will issue
another Federal Register notice
pursuant to 5 CFR 1320.5(a)(1)(iv) to
announce the submission of the ICR to
OMB and the opportunity to submit
additional comments to OMB. If you
have any questions about this ICR or the
approval process, please contact the
technical person listed under FOR
FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT.

The
proposed agenda includes the following
topics: Gulf of Mexico Program
Alliance—Status Brief; Report on
Important Emerging Legislative Actions
Relevant to the Alliance and/or Gulf
Program; Coastal America Update:
Designation of Veracruz Aquarium and
J.L. Scott Marine Education Center as
Coastal Ecosystem Learning Centers
(CELCs); Binational Harmful Algal
Bloom Veracruz Monitoring Pilot;
NASA Remote Sensing—Gulf of Mexico
Alliance Applications Initiative;
Wastewater to Wetlands; USGS/DOI
Alliance Coordination; and Gulf
Regional Sediment Management Master
Plan.
The meeting is open to the public.

Dated: August 2, 2007.
Chester J. France,
Director, Assessment and Standards Division.
[FR Doc. E7–15601 Filed 8–8–07; 8:45 am]

Dated: August 2, 2007.
Gloria D. Car,
Designated Federal Officer.
[FR Doc. E7–15605 Filed 8–8–07; 8:45 am]

What Is the Next Step in the Process for
This ICR
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Gulf of Mexico Program Management
Committee Meeting
Environmental Protection
Agency (EPA).
ACTION: Notice of Meeting Date Change.
AGENCY:

SUMMARY: Under the Federal Advisory
Committee Act (Pub. L. 92–463), EPA
gives notice of a change of the date for
the Gulf of Mexico Program (GMP)
Management Committee Meeting (MC)
published in the Federal Register on
July 30, 2007 (72 FR 41506).
For information on access or services
for individuals with disabilities, please
contact Gloria Car, U.S.EPA, at (228)
688–2421 or car.gloria@epa.gov. To
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FEDERAL MARITIME COMMISSION
Ocean Transportation Intermediary
License Applicants
Notice is hereby given that the
following applicants have filed with the
Federal Maritime Commission an
application for license as a Non-Vessel
Operating Common Carrier and Ocean
Freight Forwarder—Ocean
Transportation Intermediary pursuant to
section 19 of the Shipping Act of 1984
as amended (46 U.S.C. Chapter 409 and
46 CFR part 515).
Persons knowing of any reason why
the following applicants should not
receive a license are requested to
contact the Office of Transportation
Intermediaries, Federal Maritime
Commission, Washington, DC 20573.
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